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Assembly Committee Looks 
At Unemployment Benefits

By VINCENT TIIOM \S 
Assemblyman. 68lh District 
More than a quarter century 

hag elapsed since our Califor 
nia unemployment insurance 
law went into full operation. 
The years have demonstrated 
ta importance to the sute's 

economy, but they have also 
revealed many perplexing 
problems which still demand 
study and solution. The in 
terests of the millions of em 
ployes covered by the law, and 
of the hundreds of thousands 
of employers who pay taxes to 
support the system, must be 
well guarded if the act is to 
fulfill its purpose

Once again there are si^ns of 
difficulty for the syitem on 
the horizon For the flrat seven 
months of this year, unemploy 
ment benefit payments totaled 
$311 million, about 837 million 
more than taxes and Interest 
paid by employers during the 
same time At this rate, the to 
tal reserve of $591 million

could melt quickly if there 
were even a minor recession. 
Conscious of this possibility, 
the Assembly passed a resolu 
tion calling for a detailed study 
of unemployment financing. 
The Finance and Insurance 
Committee will carry out the 
work

UNEMPLOYMENT insurance 
has always been a stormy 
petrel, legislatively speaking. 
Practically every regular ses 
sion since the statute first 
went on the books has had its 
flood of bills to change the 
benefits, the eligibility condi 
tions, or the supporting tax 
structure.

Such bills traditionally have 
aroused controversy However, 
over the years the benefits 
have been increased until now 
the maximum regular weekly 
benefit of $55 is equalled by 
only one other state, and the 
higher weekly minimum of 
$25 which goes into effect this
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fall is the highest in the na 
tion.

An extended benefit dura 
tion has also been provided, 
which goes into effect when 
ever the jobless rate govcs jver 
ft per cent of the labor force. 
When this happens, an extra 
13 weeks of benefits are made 
available to eligible persons 
still unemployed.

KMPLOYERS NOW pay the 
full cost of the oropram, 
though prior to 1946, employes 
paid a one per cent tax toward 
cost of the benefits. This Utter 
tax now goes entirely for dis 
ability insurance. California 
employers now pay at rates 
varying from 22 to 3.5 per 
cent of payroll for the regular 
benefit program, and more for 
administration and extended 
benefits.

The Assembly resolution 
calls attention to the fact that 
these high rates of payroll tax 
ation for unemployment insur 
ance create problems for Cali 
fornia employers who compete 
with those of other states. It 
cites the fact that present tests 
of eligibility for benefits may 
be unrealistic, inadequate and 
impractical, so that persons 
not really attached to the labor 
market are receiving benefits. 
U directs the Department of 
Employment to make a more 
detailed study of the work 
records and characteristics of 
benefit claimants, and to esti 
mate the fiscal effect* of 
changes in eligibility rules.

• 0 0

IN THE announcement of the 
Committee program for its in 
vestigation, it was indicated 
that questions to be reviewed 
would include 1) should em 
ployes pay part of the costs: 
2) 'should the atate general 
fund absorb some of the costs; 
and 3i should employers be 
given special tax offsets if they 
provide retraining for dis 
placed employes, or severance 

early retirement pay for 
them

U was said that pressure of 
work in regular sessions per 
mits no time to give detailed 
attention to unemployment in 
surance, but that the interim 
study would enable thorough 
examination of its financing, 
"including the kind of unem 
ployment the program is called 
upon to alleviate."

That's a Lot 
Of Building

Things are booming in Tor 
rance so far as the school dis- 

J trict is concerned.
S E. Waldrip. assistant su 

perintendent of schools for 
business, gave the following 
construction report at the 
monthly meeting of the Tor 
ranee Education Advisory 
Committee:

> South High auto shop 
nearing completion;
  Torrance High bleacher* 

ready for use;
  Tomnce High Annex 

completed and occupied:
  Torrance High phytical 

education facilities delayed 
but will be ready for occupancy 
by De«ember:
  Joseph Arnold School site 

nearing completion;
  Joseph Arnold School 

under construction;
  West High School incre 

ments two and three under 
construction and going up fast
  Hickory School addition 

bids received;
  Wood Elementary add! 

lion plans completed;
  Three mobile classrooms 

delayed, but (hopefully) on 
their way;
  One portable classroom 

moved to eliminate double ses 
sions:
  School site In Tract 2200 

in escrow; and.
  Victor Tract site being 

studied.

AWARD SMILES . . . Outstanding contribution to Chapel Theatre productions the past 
year was recognised at the theater's eighth annual award dinner-dance held recently at 
the Jump 'n Jack restaurant. Winners Included, (left to right, back row) Rudi Medina, 
Carolyn Conwell, Rosemary Buell, Phyllls Palmer. Maxlne Dessau-, Don Glsh. Kathleen 
Brlggs. and Tom Lowry. (Front row. left to right) Murrav Parvis. Dick Miller. Tony 
Sehroeder. Noel Shire, and Lyle Smith.

Awards for Best Actors Given Here
Dick Miller; best dramatic ac 
tor. Tom Lowry. and best dra 
matic actress. Kathleen Briggs.

Chapel Theatre held its 
eighth annual dinner dance re 
cently at the Jump '.N" Jack 
restaurant with Dick Miller of 
Miraleste serving as master of 
ceremonies.

Guests of honor were Mayor 
and Mrs. Albert Isen of Tor 
rance and Mr. and Mrs. Sam 
Steward of Redondo Beach. 
Mayor Isen, in view of his re 
cent television appearances, 
was presented a gag award.

Awards and recipients, in or 
der of their presentation, in

cluded: best character actress, 
Carolyn Conwell: best charac 
ter actor. Lyle Smith: best 
supporting actress, M a x I n e 
Dessau; best supporting actor. 
Murray Jarvis: and best juve 
nile actress, Toni Sehroeder, 

Best juvenile actor, Noel 
Shire: outstanding achievement 
for backstage work, Rudi Me 
dina; best producer. Phyllis 
Palmer; best director, Don 
Gish; best comedienne. Rose 
mary Buell; best comedian.

Vhitcombe Wins Speech Contest

ontinued this week with Dave
Vhltcombe taking top honors.

Whitcombe won the weekly
rise with a speech on Tiliti-
ians and Poker Players."

Glenn Dye was the best 1m-

Two Firms Get 
(Ion-tract for 
Area Project

Supervisors have awarded a 
contract for the construction o 
the Frampton Avenue Storm 
Drain in Harbor City to tw 
firms who submitted id<nHca 
uw bids.

Named to build the projec 
wure Len-Sal Corp. and Pau 
Vukich Construction Co., whi 
submitted low bids of $406 
61960.

The bids were among 1 
filed with the Flood Contro 
District and were pegged a 
nearly $46,600 below the cng 
neer's estimate

The project will involve lou 
separate lines in Harbor City 
and is expected to be com 
pleted in about seven months 
Work will start within three 
weeks.

Competition to find the most 
umorous speaker In the Roll-

promptu speaker with a short 
talk on "Atomic Test Ban 
Treaty."

Walter Nieml was toastmas- 
tcr of the evening, and Dr. 
Howard Berk delivered the re 
quired new member's "ice

Wade Peebles 
Panel Member 
At Seminar

Wade Peebles, city manager 
of Torrance, will be present on 
  panel discussion. "Gas Tax 
Legislation and Street Pro 
grams." today during the third 
annual Municipal Seminar at 
the Saint Catherine Hotel. 
Catalina.

E. T. Telford. metropolitan 
district engineer, will act as 
panel moderator, with Newt 
Templin. county road commis 
sion, and Rodger O. Ferguson.

breaker" a full week ahead of mayor of Monrovia, completing
schedule. I the panel
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